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Information update to the ATSDR Health Consultation Exposure Investigation Report: 

Perfluorochemical Serum Sampling In the vicinity of Decatur, Alabama - Morgan, Lawrence, and 

Limestone Counties dated April 1, 2013. 

 

Update 1: The final Health Consultation Exposure Investigation Report notes in the second paragraph 

of the Discussion section on page 19 that ”PFCs have been shown to have health effects on animals at 

serum concentrations that are higher than observed in human exposure studies”. Also on page 19 in the 

first paragraph of sub section A of the Discussion section the report states that “In animals, adverse 

health effects have been demonstrated with PFOA/PFOS exposure at doses that are higher than have 

been observed in the general human population”. Although those statements are accurate as written the 

report does not indicate whether animals studies have shown possible health effects in animals at levels 

of PFC exposure similar to those found in human populations. Since the release of the report it has come 

to the attention of ATSDR that at least one animal study by White et al. (2011) has shown alterations in 

mammary morphological development in mice receiving drinking water with low-dose PFOA exposure 

approximating the levels in human water supplies. Additional animal studies showing possible health 

effects in animals with low-dose PFOA exposure may have been published since the Exposure 

Investigation Report was completed. 

 

The relevance of animal data to human exposure is uncertain.  The pharmacokinetics of PFOA in mice 

differ from those in humans – the half-life is approximately 17 days in the mouse and 3.8 years in 

humans (Calafat et al., 2007; Lau et al., 2007; Olsen et al., 2007a). White et al. (2011) include the 

following statement in their publication: “…it is not known whether the effects of PFOA on the mouse 

mammary gland translate to effects in humans; research is ongoing to discern a mammary specific mode 

of action for PFOA and to determine its relevance to human breast health”.  This study indicates 

additional research is warranted.  

 

The information in the White et al. (2011) study does not change the conclusions or recommendations of 

the Health Consultation Exposure Investigation Report. The citation for the study is:  

 

White SS, Stanko JP, Kato K, Calafat AM, Hines EP, Fenton SE 2011. Gestational and chronic low-

dose PFOA exposures and mammary gland growth and differentiation in three generations of CD-1 

mice. Environ Health Perspect 19(8): 1070-1076 
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Update 2: A reference to the C8 Science Panel probable link report for diagnosed high cholesterol (C8 

Science Panel 2012) was inadvertently not included in the final Health Consultation Exposure 

Investigation Report. In addition, information that the C8 Science Panel has concluded its work and 

released a final report in October 2012 was also inadvertently not included in the Health Consultation 

Exposure Investigation Report and the Investigation Summary and Health Information Sheet (Appendix 

E of the report).  

 

This information does not change the conclusions and recommendations of the Health Consultation 

Exposure Investigation Report. For more information see: http://www.c8sciencepanel.org 
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